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Welcome to a special edition of our school newsletter. Now that we are all finally back 
together in school, we have been thinking about what makes our school special, our vision 
and the values and experiences that we share. 
 

THURSTONLAND FIRST SCHOOL 

 
Special edition newsletter on our school vision 

 
 

What does our school badge tell us about our vision?  
 
 
 
 
 

 
Have you ever noticed that our school badge is a jigsaw? We asked 
the children about the logo in an assembly and how it explains who we 
are and what it tells us about our school and they said: 
 
 

 

 

Teamwork is 
important to 

us.  

 

There are lots 
of fields as we 
live in beautiful 
countryside. 

 

We are part of 
the community 

and part of 
something 

bigger. 

Our badge 
shows the kind 
children in our 

school. 

 

We love to 
work 

together! 
School vision assembly with 
Mrs Kitchen 

 

 

In our assembly we thought about what is special about 
our school, what is special about our relationships, our 
curriculum and the history of our school. Read on to find 
out more…and for a chance to have your say… 

 We are a 
happy 
school!  
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What is special about our school?  
 

 
 
Our school is set in beautiful countryside and 
when we can, we like to make the most of our 
outdoors and our school garden.  
 
We are lucky to be set in a rural landscape and 
we are a small school that is part of a federation 
of three small schools. We learn from and help 
each other to become better schools.  
 
Nature and looking after nature is important to 
us.  
 

What is special about our 
curriculum?  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
We try to structure our lessons to allow lots of 
opportunities for children to use their 
strengths, learn in the best way for them and 
support each other when needed.  
 
In ‘non-Covid’ times, we also like to allow 
lots of opportunities for older and younger 
children to spend time together and learn from 
each other. We do this using activities such as 
learning mentors (where an older child, helps 
a younger child), play leaders where Y5s 
support younger children to develop play 
skills and through book buddies.  

What is special about our history?  
 

Our school is an 
endowed school and that 
means that that a trust 
supports us. The name of 
that trust is the Ludlam 
and Horfall Trust.  

 

This plaque on the south wall of Thurstonland First 
School commemorates the endowment of a school in 
Thurstonland in 1766 by Misses Ludlam and 
Horsfall. 

Originally the Trust funded girls’ education, who 
were not commonly educated at that time. Recently 
we were emailed an image of a special embroidered 
sampler stitched back in 1812 by one of those girls, 
from an ancestor who lives in Canada!   

The trust is still active 
today, financially 
providing additional 
support to Thurstonland 
First School and looking 
after the School House 
property.  

Our school prayer and our vision 
 
This is our school prayer which children are 
invited to join in with as they wish, as we 
recognize that children and families may hold 
diverse beliefs.  
 

Let peace, and love, and happiness, 
Spread around the world, and let it 
begin with me. Amen 

 
The children said our prayer is about being 
kind and it starts with simple acts, and then 
spreads around with ease. It shows that we all 
have our part to play, just like the pieces in a 
jigsaw. Our prayer is a spoken form of our 
vision.  
 
Our assemblies in school discuss world 
religions and also non-religious views, as well 
as reminding the children of our values and 
learning from national and local events as well 
as celebrating individual and school successes. 
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Class Vision Sessions 
Each class has had a vision session to help us to understand what the adults and children 
in our school are working towards.  
Below are the activities and some photos to show you what we did and what we have 
learnt.  

We are all parts of the jigsaw.  
 

Reception/ Y1: It feels good to complete a challenge! 
Miss Norris set the Reception/Year 1 challenges in which the children had to work in pairs attached at the 
wrist by a strawberry lace sweet!!! The children were told that they could eat the laces at any time but it 
would be a challenge to not! Some fared better than others at being patient and enjoyed working together so 
much so that many were ‘attached’ for more than an hour!!! Another challenge was the imaginary lava pool 
where children had to navigate obstacles, and only one super-power charged pupil could survive the lava 
(wearing a special band) and give instructions to complete the challenge!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 2 and Year 3: Each piece of the jigsaw forms part of the bigger picture. 
Year 2 and 3 completed the following activities which focused on team work and how working together and 
communicating is really important. The children also learnt that we each have our part to play. Each game 
had set rules to work towards.  
1. Treasure Game 
Rules. Everyone must take part. No one over the line unless in a hoop. Only one person in a hoop at a time. 
The treasure must end up in the basket. If the game goes wrong, we will stop and start again.  
2. Transport the poles 
Rules. Everyone must take part. Each pole needs to be carried through the route to the other end of the hall. 
Each person can only touch the pole with one finger. There are 6 poles. Once a person is at the other end, 
they cannot come back. If the game goes wrong, we will start again. 
3. Hoop around the circle. 
Rules. Everyone must take part. All hold hands, do not let go. The hoop must travel around and back to the 
start. If the game goes wrong, we will start again.  
4. Whole class art: Take your piece of the jigsaw, colour as instructed. Can you find where it goes? 
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Year 4 and Year 5: We are all different.  
Each piece of a jigsaw is like one of your class mates and every one of us. A different shape to all the other 
pieces and with different personalities. As a result, a good teacher and a good teaching assistant gets to 
know your needs and treats each child in slightly different ways to support you. That's what we are like at 
Team Thurstonland! We know what is best for you and how you like to learn.  
 
Year 4 and Year 5 thought about their strengths and also what they find difficult and need support with. 
They wrote these features down and formed hand shapes from them. These helping hands reminded the 
children of how we all need to help each other and that we need different support or resources to do this. 
Each individual thought about their strengths and together Year 4 and Year 5 created a Team 
Thurstonland Jigsaw!!!!   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                                                  
 
 
 
  Once we have 

looked at the 
parent responses 
to the survey, we 
aim to develop a 
vision statement 
that is simple and  
memorable that 
incorporates what 
our aims and 
values are as a 
school. We will 
tell you about this 
in a future 
newsletter!   

 
 
 
 
 
 
We would like you to tell us what you think 
we do well as a school and what you think we 
should focus on as part of our school values. 
These values should be challenging. Please 
reply to the survey monkey link below (also 
included in the email containing this 
newsletter) and answer the two vision 
questions. For Question 2, please select the 5 
values that you feel are the most fundamental 
values for you as a parent, which you would 
like us to uphold. This will help us to write 
our vision statement. Thank you! 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/98BYLBR 

Survey closes Friday 2nd June 2021  
 
 
 
 

 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/98BYLBR

